

February 13, 2017

Dr. Ray Keck Interim President Texas A&M University-Commerce P.O. Box 3011 Commerce, TX 75429-3011

Dear Dr. Keck:

Thank you for the letter of October 6, 2016, notifying SACSCOC of your intention to close the Bachelor of Science in Human Performance degree program, effective May 31, 2017. The program is being closed because, following a program review, a decision was made to include the program as an emphasis under the Bachelor of Science in Kinesiology and Sport Studies degree program.

Emails will be sent to all students, faculty members, and staff outlining the details of the program change. The Program Directors of the B.S. in Kinesiology and Sport Studies will schedule meetings with all kinesiology classes to discuss the changes and answer questions. Flyers will be posted in the Field House and other buildings announcing the change. Individual sessions will be scheduled with all enrolled students to discuss degree completion plans. All students will be able to complete the degree program since no courses will be eliminated. Students will not incur any additional charges as a result of the program closure. No faculty or staff members will be affected by the closing. All faculty members will continue to teach in the B.S. in Kinesiology and Sport Studies degree program.

We approve the closing of the B.S. In Human Performance degree program.

Best regards,

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph. D

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/LCS:efk

cc: Dr. Shonda Gibson, Executive Director for Institutional

Effectiveness and Research

Dr. Mary P. Kirk